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CONTACT INFORMATIO|

Conklin Municipal Office
245 Northland Drive
Conklin, AB T-aPRi1
Ph: (780) 55235
Fax: (780) 58277
e-mailwendy.tremblay@rmwb.ca

Hours of operation
Monday tBriday
8:30a.ni. 12:00 & 1:004:30p.m.
Closed:
Saturday, Sunday and Stat holidays

Closed
Sept5, 2016 Labour Day

Municipal Switchboard:
1-800-973-9663

Community Contacts :
Conklin School 780-559-2228
Resource office 780-559-8900

CCA office 780-559-2150
Medical van 780-742-7717
Health Nurse 780-559-2011 or

780-791-6247
Conklin Corner 780-559-2008
Gas Bar 780-559-2623
+AOAT 60 780-559-2162
Dipper Oilfield 780-559-2244
Fehr Quality Cont. 780-559-0161
Robwel 780-559-2966
R.C.M.P. 780-559-2245

RMWB Social Programming 78014-4724
RCMPComplaints 780-788-4000
By-Law Complaints 780-788-4200
Animal Control S.P.C.A  780-743-8997

ALL EMERGENCIES 911

RMWB NOTICES

Water and Garbage Services:

If you are a new resident and require these st
you mustomplete a Utility application at your |
Municipal Office. If you are moving and no lot
require the services it is your responsibility to
complete a Utility Termination form or you wil
continue to be billed. If you have any questiot
please feaide to contact your local Municipal
at (780) 558235 or you may call the Regional
Municipality of Wood Buffal@@®9739663 and
ask for utility billing.

Payment Options:

The RMWB provides billing on a regular basi:
utility services amd an annual basis for Taxes.
Please find below your payment options;
1. In person at 9909 Franklimdeven
Fort McMurray or at your local Mun
office.
2. Mail a cheque payable to:
Regional Muipality of Wood Buffalo
9909 Franklin Avenue
Fort McMurraklberta T9RK4
3. Pay at your bank ofior
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WARD 4 COON.ORPDATE FOR SEPT 201

Six Contracts have been awarded for the piped water and sewer project in
Ward 4. Construction is underway in Gregoire Lake Estates and Conklin at
the present time. Construction in Anzac and Janvier will start in
September. Conklin has 3 contracts awarded; one completed, one under
construction and one to start in September. Conklin has more individual
contracts than the other hamlets.

There will be open houses for residents for the rural water and sewer
servicing program

1 Anzac Community Hall, Wednesday, September 6, 2017 between 6:00 and 8:00 pm
(for Gregoire Lake Estates and Anzac)

1 Janvier Municipal Office, Tuesday, September 12, 2017 between 6:00 and 8:00 pm

1 Conklin Community Hall, Wednesday, September 27, 2017 between 6:00 and 8:00
pm.

The wastewater treatment plant in Anzac which was damaged by fire will be ready for usage in
December of 2017.

The Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo has applied for numerous grants to cover off some
of the costs for the piped water and sewer project. Grant monies has also been applied for to
integrate drinking water systems with federal supported water systems which will give the
opportunity for #468 First Nation to be part of the piped water and sewer project.

As for other projects in Ward 4 still in progress:

1. Uniqgue Community Signs T tentative completion this fall

2. Conklin Multi-plex - 60% complete with a tentative completion
date of September 2018

3. Anzac Firehall - 50% complete with a tentative completion
date in the 2nd quarter of 2018

4. Janvier Steel Indoor Ice rink - 50% of design completed

5. Upgrades to Anzac Hall i Construction to tentatively start in
November, 2017 and completion in March, 2018

At the Council meeting on Tuesday, August 22nd, | was informed by the Recovery Team
Leader that the repair work required behind homes from the hastily built fireguards would be
completed this construction season. Also the replacement of survey pins which were
accidentally removed will also be completed this construction season.

It is my understanding that the seeding and replanting in the firebreak areas will happen in
Anzac in 2018.
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MUNICIPAL UPDATES
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RWSS open house
— Conklin

We're holding an open house about the rural water and sewer servicing program (RWSS) in
September. Bring your neighbours and your questions about the project.

Where: Conklin Community Hall
When: September 27, 2017 from 6 to 8 p.m.

We're continuously updating rmwb.ca/rwss with more information throughout the duration of the
project.

For questions about these open houses please call 780.588.3735 or email janine kruse@rmwb.ca.

ReGIONAL MUNICIPALITY

““WoobD BUFFALO

www.rmwb.ca/RWSS
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Downtown Fire Hall #1

B | ol ’ n Join Emergency Services and a variety of
F | n E Pn E VE N?l N industry fire departments and community
‘ p* partners for an afternoon of family fun.
w EE K View a variety of fire department
3 vehicles and equipment, tour the fire
c 0 M M U N l E-Y safety trail and enjoy a FREE barbeque.
K I c K 0 FF For more information and details visit
. ; www.rmwb.ca/fireprevention

WAL MUNye,

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 30 Q Ry

REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY
°"WooD BUFFALO

11 A:M. to 3 P.M.

Emprcency Seavices
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REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY
°*WooD BUFFALO

hape the juture

Want your voice heard in the region? Volunteer
on one of Wood Buffalo’s Council-appointed
boards and committees.

Apply by October 27.

rmwb.ca/boards




Conklin Newsletter Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo September 2017

CO Detectors

CO, the “silent killer” will not tell you when it is in your home
hurting you and your family. CO detectors are the only way to
effectively determine that the poisonous gas is in your home.

e Carbon Monoxide (CO) is a poisonous gas that is odourless,
colourless and tastless.
Exposure to CO can cause symptoms such as dizziness,
headache, nausea, fatigue, burning eyes, vomiting, or loss
of muscle control.
Sources of CO in the home come from gas or oil furnaces,
hotwater heaters, gas stoves, fireplaces, wood-stoves,
propane fired appliances used indoors, clogged or leaky
chimneys, exhaust ducts and vehicle exhaust fumes.
If you experience symptoms, or your CO detector is
alarmed, leave the home immediately and call 9-1-1 from
a safe location. Do not re-enter the home until a qualified
technician has corrected the problem.
Install CO detectors on every level of your home, including
outside all sleeping areas.
How to prevent CO poisoning:
> Ensure fuel burning appliances are installed by a

Installing and maintaining smoke alarms and carbon professional technician and maintained and inspected

monoxide (CO) detectors in your home is your first line of
defense from a devastating fire, severe injury/illness or
death. Follow the necessary precautions to ensure your
systems are effectively protecting your home and family.

regularly.

Never use a charcoal barbecue grill, portable gas grill
or similar equipment inside a home, tent, trailer or
garage.

Never operate a vehicle in an enclosed area.
Keep all flue vents and chimneys clear of debris and
other blockages.
Never block or plug a furnace combustion air intake or
a fresh air vent.

> Never store anything close to your appliances that
could restrict air circulation.

Smoke Alarm and CO Detector
Maintenance

Maintaining smoke alarms and CO detectors is a very simple
and important task. The following recommendations will help
you ensure your systems are working effectively.

Smoke Alarms

Without warning, a fire can spread throughout your home very
quickly, significantly decreasing the amount of time you and
your family have to safety escape. Install and maintain smoke
alarms to ensure your family has time to get out!

* Smoke alarms should be installed on every level of your

home, including outside all

sleeping areas.

Install smoke alarms according to manufacturer's

instructions.

Smoke alarms are available in ionization and photoelectric

systems. Determine which system best suits each area of

your home:

> lonization Systems - Respond to fast flaming fires
that generate a lot of heat but not necessarily a lot
of smoke. Install in living and sieeping areas of the
home.
Photoelectric Systems - Respond to smoldering fires
that produce a lot of smoke with less heat. Install near
kitchens, as they are less prone to nuisance alarms
caused from cooking.

Test smoke and CO alarms at least one a month.

Replace the batteries in your systems at least once a year.
Replace your smoke alarms once every 10 years and your
CO detector as per manufacturer's instructions.

Never paint over an alarm, and regularly clean off dust to
ensure the system is working effectively.

If an alarm goes off unnecessarily (nuisance alarm), relocate
the alarm farther from the kitchen, bathroom or appliance
—never remove a battery or disconnect a system to
prevent a nuisance alarm.
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ROOTS OF EMPATHY

BABIES WANTED

WHO: Babies between ages 2 to 4 months by October
WHAT: Roots of Empathy Program

WHEN: One hour per month for 9 months as of October
WHERE: At a school in your area

WHY: To teach children the importance of empathy
. J

If you and your baby are interested in this unigue volunteer experience for your family please

call Neighbournood! Eor more information please call Wendy at (780)55@235 |™/©**
on 780.743.7940.

A
: REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY
- . °"WooD BUFFALO
1w o Prgaaiin

www.woodbuffalo.ab.ca “-X#?-
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NY/ citizen
o RECOGNITION
7/.\ PROGRAM

CITIZEN RECOGNITION
PROGRAM 2017

Do you know an
outstanding resident
who deserves
recognition by Mayor
and Regional Council?

Visit rmwb.ca/champions

Nomination forms are available online and at
your local municipal contact office.
Submission deadline September 30, 2017.

rmwhb.cafchampions
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FALL -
COMMUNITY '
CLEANUP ) 2

Pick up & pileh in/
September 1 to 18, 2017

HELP CREATE A LITTER-FREE WOOD BUFFALO!

Register for a one-time community cleanup session with your
friends, family, co-workers or neighbours. You pick the location,
and we'll provide the cleanup supplies.

PICK AND CLICK CONTEST

Snap a photo of your group, send it to us by October 6
and you could win one of three prize packages from the
Wood Buffalo Regional Library!

Cleaning supplies, including yellow garbage bags and
gloves, are provided. To register or to submit your
Pick and Click photos, visit rmwb.ca/cleanup.

FOR MORE INFORMATION
Call 780.743.7966 or email
beautification@rmwb.ca

n WBBeautification
RMWB.CA/CLEANUP

10
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COMMUNITY CORNER
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Happy birthday to all my grandchildren

Jennifer Cardinal Sept 3
Alexia Cardinal Sept 15
Travis Adby Sept01
- Joanne Clark Sept07
appy Jamie Whitford Sept 08
Birtl _;d_g_y Brinnley Thom Sept 12
Tim Quintal Sept 22
Sept 1 Travis Adby
Sept 2 Dean_OISon Happy Anniversary Cynthia & Tony on Sept
Sept 3 Deloris Pruden 2gth
Lester Tremblay
Sept 5 Janet Richards *TATTA #1 AOEh Ul 66 OA
Sept 7 Joanne Clark all love you Thank youfor everything you do.
Sepiiz Brnley Thom Thank you to all the summer students who
Sept14  Ray Pruden came to clean my yard!
Sept 15  Alvina Bowen
Don Thom
Alexa Cardinal Thank you,Love: CocomAlvina
Sept 17  Tyler Shephard
Sept 18  Darlene Richards
Sept 19  Margaret A. Quintal
Sept 20  Jerry Quintal
Sept 22  Timothy Quintal
Sept 23  William Tremblay
Jennier Cardinal
Sept26  Trevor Powder
Sept 27  Violet Lockett
Gordon Quintal
Sept28  Thea Nater
Aleigh Pruden
Sept29  Shawnene Lavallee
Sept 30  Blaine QuintatAlook

Melvin Callan

If you wish to have your birthday published
in the Conklin, Nakewin Ne ws Please
submit in writing & deliver to the Municipal
Office.

11
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Thank you to the students who came to
cut my grass and thank you Stacy and
Erwin.

| want to wish a very loving lady, my
mother Alvina, a wonderful day! Happy
84t birthday Mom, Love you very
much!

All your family & Dorothy

Happy birthday to my sonin-law Jamie
Whitford on Sept 8.

Jennifer Cardinal Sept 3
Alexia Cardinal Sept 15
Travis Adby Sept 01

A very happy birthday going out to my
beautiful daughter Joanne, Love you m\

girl.
Thank you for being herewith me.

Love: Mom, Dorothy

Brinnley Thom
Tim Quintal

Sept 12
Sept 22

Have a wonderful day Mr. Tim
Tony & Cynthia, Happy anniversary!

Love: Dorothy

As school resumes on Sept
we remind you to please
travel through the community
with caution!

USE CAUTION
WHEN HUNTING
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